
Newsletter 
No. 3.           10th October 2025 

Website: www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Telephone: 01271 345164 

In Our Lady’s Catholic Primary School we learn about God and try to follow his footsteps by 

showing care and respect for one another. 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
A huge thank you to everyone who supported our 
Macmillan Coffee Morning. Together we raised an 
amazing £266! Your generosity and community spirit 
are truly appreciated. 
 
Parents’ Evening will take place during the week 
beginning 10th November. Sign-up sheets will be sent 
out very soon. We look forward to welcoming you 
into school to discuss your child’s progress and 
celebrate their learning achievements. 
 
Congratulations to all the children who took part in 
the Bikeability programme. Every one of you passed 
and represented the school brilliantly – well done!  
 
It has been wonderful to see the children so engaged 
in their maths fluency lessons around school. They 
are making fantastic progress with their number 
skills. Thank you for the support you continue to give 
at home – it really makes a difference! 
 
 
Rob Meech, Executive Headteacher and Eve 
Daunton, Acting Head of School 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Autumn Term Dates   
Wed 8th Oct Y6 Swimming 
Fri 10th Oct Individual School Photos 
Wed 15th Oct Y6 Swimming—last one 
Thu 16th Oct Stephens Shield Cross Country (by 
   invitation) 
Fri 24th Oct PTFA Non Uniform Day—£1 
Fri 24th Oct          Last day of half term 
Mon 27th Oct Half Term Holiday 
Fri 31st Oct    Deadline for secondary school              
   places 
Mon 3rd Nov Non Pupil Day—School Closed 
Tue 4th Nov  Pupils Return to School 
Wed 5th Nov Kingfisher Class Swimming wk1 
w/c 10th Nov Parent/Teacher Consultations 
Wed 12th Nov Kingfisher Class Swimming wk2 
Fri 14th Nov Cake Sale for North Devon Hospice 
Wed 19th Nov Kingfisher Class Swimming wk3 
Fri 21st Nov PTFA Bingo 
Wed 26th Nov Kingfisher Class Swimming wk4 
Wed 3rd Dec Kingfisher Class Swimming wk5 
Mon 8th Dec PTFA Christmas Grotto 
Wed 10th Dec Kingfisher Class Swimming—last  
   one 
Fri 12th Dec PTFA School Disco 
Fri 19th Dec Last day of Term 
Mon 5th Jan Pupils Return to school 

The next newsletter will go home on:   

Friday  24th October 2025 

Parents are reminded that if they need access to the 

school site during the day they must report to 

reception to sign in, particularly at the beginning or 

the end of the day.   

Thank you. 

School Website 
Please keep a check on the school website as this will 
be updated regularly.  The class pages will be updated 
with class newsletters, photos, areas of topic etc.  You 
will find details on all our key documents and policies 
together with the current school dinner menu.   
 
Please visit:-      www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 



 

Barn-a-b’s at Our Lady’s  

What a super class. It's been amazing to watch the children settle in and blossom. We are 
encouraging their independence. It helps them with their development. It helps them feel like they 
belong in the classroom and builds confidence. They come in and put their coats and bags on their 
pegs on their own, and search for their fruit snack for 10.30 snack time. This routine makes it easier 

for them to find everything they need. Even if they are not keen on fruit, it's still worth sending a piece in. 
When they see other children eat it, they might be encouraged to try. 
 
Thank you for your support. We've had a few birthdays with excellent fruit selections for the children to try. 
With no cakes or sweets at school, you can be sure of how much sugar your child is eating during the school 
day.  
 
Our last day is 24th October and our first day back is Tuesday 4th November.  
 
It will soon be time to apply for your school place if your child starts September 2026. Please check your 
working entitlement codes regularly.  
 
We hope you are all finding tapestry and parentpay easy to use. Please ask if you have any difficulties.   
 
Cathy, Jane, Liia, Lisa and Tracey  

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

 Headteachers Awards 
Well done to the following children who have 
recently received Headteacher’s awards:- 
 
 Aike 

Jayden 
Brooke 
Obie 
Sunnie 
Bella-May 
Harleigh 

Beatrice 
Mia K 
Leon 
Jacob H 
Olivia T 
Reva 
Nellie N 

Heart of Gold Awards 
Well done to all the children who have 
achieved our Heart of Gold Award for 
displaying our school rules.  We are so 
proud of you:- 
 
 

Arianna 
Harvey W 
Isabella 
Ruairidh 
Olivia 
Jacob H 
Aden 

Doro 
Daniel A 
Theo C 
Sonia 
Sebastian 
Kadie 
Indy 

Year 6 Parents 
You should have received details about how to apply online for a secondary school place for your child as 
this opened on 1st September. You need to apply for a school place online by 31st October. If we can be of 
any help in the process please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Welland in the school office.  
 
As always it is crucial that applications are received by the deadline of 31st October. Online applicants will 
receive immediate confirmation of their preferences, but can change their minds any time until midnight 
on 31st October, and can log in to see their offers on the morning of Monday 2nd March 2026. Please 
apply at: 
 

www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline 
 

Detailed information on how to apply for your child’s transfer to Secondary Education in September 2026 
can be found at:  

https://new.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/apply-for-a-
secondary-school-place 



Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

School Dinners 
Don’t forget to order your school dinners before 
8am every morning or book ahead for the whole 
week or longer.  Please go to Parent Pay to do 
this.  For next week we have the following main 
meals as options, along with other delicious 
choices:- 
 
Monday—Macaroni 
Cheese 
Tuesday—BBQ Chicken 
Pizza 
Wednesday—Roast Beef 
Thursday Beer Bolognese 
Friday—Fish and Chips 
 
 

PE Days 
When your child has PE they should be coming into school in their PE kits and remaining in them all day. 
 
Robin Class Tuesday & Thursday 
Heron Class Monday & Friday 
Puffin Class Tuesday & Thursday 
Owl Class Thursday & Friday 
Eagle Class Wednesday & Friday 
Kingfisher Class Monday & Wednesday 
Swallow Class Monday & Tuesday  
 
PE lessons will continue to be held outside even in the rain so please ensure that your child has a 
waterproof coat, they may even need gloves and hats as we progress into the winter months.   
 
As the weather gets colder, if you have not done so already, you can purchase, for £15, a PE Hoodie with 
the school logo for children to wear for PE.  Alternatively children can wear their school jumper for PE.  
Please order these via the school office. 

Don’t forget that Swallow class will have their last swimming session on Wednesday 15th 
October.  Swallow class can wear their PE kits on a Wednesday during this time. 
 
From Wednesday 6th November it will be Kingfisher Classes turn to go.  They will then go 
swimming every Wednesday afternoon until Wednesday 10th December.  
  
Please can you ensure that your Kingfisher class child is wearing their PE kit on a 
Wednesday and always has their swimming kit and a coat with them. 
 

“...our love is not to 

be just words or mere 

talk, but something 

real and active…’ 1 

John 3:18 



Absence guidance for Parents/Carers 
What YOU must do: 
Telephone the school (ideally before 8.30am) each 
day of your child’s absence. 
Tell the school in advance of any medical appoint-
ments and bring in appointment cards/letters. 
If you are not sure whether your child is well 
enough to attend school, send them in anyway as 
they often perk up on arrival. 
Have a backup plan for if your child misses 
transport, call on a family member, neighbour or 
friend. 
If you and your child are experiencing difficulties 
with school attendance then talk to us as a first 
step so we can help! 
 
What WE will do: 
Check your child’s attendance every day. 
Phone home to discuss your child’s attendance 
with you. 
Invite you into school for attendance meetings if 
we are concerned. 
If we cannot establish a reason for absence, then 
we may make a welfare home visit. 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

PTFA 
 
Upcoming Events 
The PTFA are planning further activities this year:- 
 
Non Uniform Day 
Friday 24th October will be a non uniform day.  
Children can wear whatever they like—don’t forget 
to bring in your £1.   
 

Cake Sale 
Friday 14th November will be a 
Cake Sale raising money for the 
North Devon Hospice. 
 

Bingo 
Friday 21st November will be our 
Bingo event.  More information to 
follow soon. 

 
Christmas Events 
Monday 8th December—Children’s 
Christmas Grotto. Parents will be 
invited to have their photo taken with 
Santa and the children for £1.00. 
 
 

Friday 12th December will be our 
Christmas School disco. 
 
If you would like to join in with 
helping on the PTFA then please contact Mrs Scott 
(Chair), Mrs Welland (Secretary) or Miss Beveridge 
(Treasurer) via the school office. 
 
Your continued support with all our events past and 
future is very much appreciated. 

Very well done to Kingfisher Class 

who had the highest attendance at 

99% for this week.  Attendance for the 

whole school this year so far is 96.1%. 



Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 


